

6th January 2016

## **Dear Occupier**

## **Hucknall Town Centre Improvement Scheme**

We wish to inform you that as part of the above Project, works will be commencing on 11th January 2016. This will see the beginning of the works to the new Station Road junction and the new Inner Relief Road.

#### Station Road

From the 11<sup>th</sup> January there will be 2 weeks of night works on the Station Road junction to facilitate the required working areas for the junction improvements. For these 2 weeks the Traffic Management will be in place from 8pm until 6am, and the layouts will be as follows;

- 3 way traffic lights on junction of Station Road and Ashgate Road as required 11<sup>th</sup> to 22<sup>nd</sup> January (Mon-Fri only)
- Ashgate Road closure (from junction of Tesco to Station Road) 14th and 15th January
- Linby Road closure (from junction of Station Terrace to Station Road) 18th, 19th and 20th January
- Station Road closure (from junction of Ashgate Road to Wigwam Lane) 18th, 19th and 20th January
- Full closure of Station Road junction (from High Street to Wigwam Lane, and junction of Ashgate Road and Linby Road) 24th January

From 25<sup>th</sup> January, works will move on to days between 7:30am and 5:30pm, where the first phase of works will be the widening of the existing Station Road carriageway.

#### Inner Relief Road

From the 11<sup>th</sup> January, the site boundary fencing will be changed over from the demolition contractor to our site boundary fencing. Site clearance works are due to commence from the 18<sup>th</sup> January through until mid February in the old Station Road car park.

Albert Street from the junction of Perlethorpe Drive to The Connery the road will be made in to a 1 way road to maximise the working space required for the Project. This will take effect from the 11th January.

### Public Liaison Office

Our office is now up and running on Annesley Road, and I will be based in the office Monday to Friday 9am to 4:30pm. The entrance to the office is opposite Carlingford Road. During the first few weeks of the Project I will be coming out to meet all of the local businesses to introduce myself, but if there is anything specific to the Project that you would like to discuss please feel to contact me on either of the contact details below.

# Traffic Management Updates

Throughout the scheme, we shall be sending out traffic management updates to advise of any upcoming closures or diversions that will be in place. This will ensure that you are advised up to 2 weeks in advance so that you can plan your route as required.

To receive weekly updates on the traffic management and road closures, please send an email to <a href="https://hucknall@tarmac.com">hucknall@tarmac.com</a>, where your email address will be logged and then added to the distribution list.

We thank you in advance for your co-operation and understanding. If there are any further details you wish to know, please do not hesitate to contact me on the details below.

For Carillion Tarmac

Harold Shaw Public Liaison Officer 07484029694

Harold.Shaw@tarmac.com